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15 March 2006 
 
Dr Per Pinstrup-Andersen    Dr Francisco Reifschneider 
Chair,        Director 
Science Council     Consultative Group on International 
       Agricultural Research 
 
Dear Drs Pinstrup-Andersen and Reifschneider,  
 
The Board and management of the World Agroforestry Centre would like to convey  
their appreciation to the EPMR panel for preparing a detailed report on the Centre’s 
performance over the past seven years. We are confident that their report will be useful to 
the Board and management in guiding the Centre. The panel’s efforts to identify issues that 
require attention in strategy, science, and management are greatly appreciated.  
 
We note the panel’s strong support for the Centre’s vision to achieve an agroforestry 
transformation in the developing world, and our mission to advance the science and practice 
of Agroforestry. We note also that the Panel fully endorsed ICRAF’s four strategic goals and 
that the panel found that they align well with the MDGs and the CGIAR priorities. We are 
pleased with their conclusion that “ICRAF is well positioned to address the new CGIAR 
priorities…and can contribute to each of the five CGIAR system priority areas”. We agree 
that this places the Centre in a highly favorable position to play a major role in achieving the 
CGIAR’s updated mission. 
 
The panel made 15 recommendations in its report. The Centre’s Board and management 
fully agree with 11 of these recommendations and will now be moving to implement them. 
The remaining four recommendations will require further analysis, and we have provided our  
rationale for the current positions we have taken on them in the attached response 
document.  
 
We note a stated opinion of the panel in the cover letter that the Centre has lost focus, 
direction, and scientific reputation. We believe there is a serious disconnect between this 
opinion and the analysis by the panel of the Centre’s scientific achievements in the body of 
the report. In preparing this cover letter, we have therefore drawn attention to the issues that 
illustrate this disconnect. We have gone to some length in quoting the analysis provided by 
the panel in the text of the different chapters of the report because they stand in contrast to 
the negative tone of the message conveyed in the covering letter. 
 
Our concern is that many stakeholders will read no further than the cover letter or the 
summary and will take away an inaccurate view of the centre’s achievements and a less 
than complete appreciation of the panel’s analysis and helpful conclusions. Indeed, we find 
the cover letter and summary of the document to be out of sync with the report as a whole.  
Given the positive assessments that are cited below in the very words of the panel, we find 
some serious contradictions in the language and conclusions.  
 
 
 














